Report to Lead Member and Deputy Housing

Report for Decision/Information

Date of Meeting :  16th March 2001 

Subject : Integrated Housing Investment Programme 2001/2 to 2003/4

Background

This report proposes an Integrated Housing Investment Programme for the City specifically for financial year 2001/2 but also providing forward indications of commitments and new schemes for 2002/3 and 2003/4. The programme as described will be rolled forward each year to give a detailed three year profile of likely expenditure.

The programme has been developed out of a series of Area Visits to Area Housing Managers and has wherever possible involved the relevant Neighbourhood Co-ordinator. It reflects the Housing Association programme you have already approved and the various SRB delivery plans. It also reflects the next appropriate tranche of programmed work as determined by the Stock Condition Survey and technical staff with the Maintenance Division.

The programme is derived from a set of probable resources from the following areas :-

HIP Allocations

Housing Revenue Account 

North West Development Agency – SRB resources

North West Development Agency – Land Reclamation Grant resources

Housing Corporation Approved Development Programme

Energy Saving Trust – HecAction Programme

A separate bid has been made to the Chief Executive for resources from the Neighbourhood Renewal Fund allocation. If this is successful this will be built into the programme at a later date.  

The broad shape of the programme

We have assumed resources of around £55 million pounds are available from a range of funding sources. Taking into account commitments, the “wish-lists” of Area Managers and Urban Regeneration Managers, and proposed SRB delivery plans we are suggesting a total programme of around £66 million pounds. 

The programming regime is altered this year with the introduction of the Major Repairs Allowance. In line with Council policy in regard to maximising effort towards private sector housing we have assumed that all Basic Credit Approval resources will be utilised in investment in non-public sector stock. A combination of revenue and Major Repairs Allowance will fund public sector investment. Sheet 1 on the attached Excel spreadsheet demonstrates the broad shape of the programme with the resources and over-programming indicated.

The detail of the programme

Private Sector Housing

We have assumed that we will have resources of £9,486,000 to fund investment in private sector housing. This is made up of HIP/SRB of £7,836,000 plus additional resources from the North West Development Agency in regard to the Seedley and Langworthy Project to the value of £1,650,000. Further resources of £0.5 million have been hinted at by the NWDA. If these do emerge they will be built into the programme at a later date. This programme level represents a 34% increase in expenditure on the 2000/1 programme (£7,047,000)

A programme at this level will deliver the following projects:-

Private Sector Disabled Facilities Grants – we have programmed sufficient expenditure to meet the existing commitments in the pipeline which will be carried out by in-house staff. We have programmed a modest spend for the Home Improvement Agency(HIA) for new works. We have reflected the government allocation in the overall programme but we do not anticipate that this figure will be met given the current down-turn in demand. A clearer view of likely spend will emerge in April/May once the Occupational Therapy team have completed a review of the existing backlog. Proposed spend is £350,000 for the in-house team and around £250,000 for the HIA (although the programming level is £410,000 to reflect the specific allocation). We have programmed on the basis on maximum resources being taken up and will review this once the OT review has been completed.

Houses in Multiple Occupation – I am recommending a programme of £300,000 which is consistent with last years allocation. The team has made progress with several large schemes at Sandy Lane and St James Road. The aim will be to extend the Sandy Lane scheme and to commence a comprehensive project the Polygon in Eccles. This will be backed up by a comprehensive drive towards registering all landlords of HMO properties. I am recommending that members carry out a site visit to appraise these schemes as well as to review other sites in the City.

Enforcement against Empty/Derelict Properties – now we have the Enforcement/Empty properties team in place and that processes are developed to take action I recommend we commence a programme of significant intervention. A programme of £200,000 is recommended to facilitate this work.

Fees – A sum of £75,000 has been set aside for advance design work, and assessment projects.

Home Improvement Agency – the HIA will take over Salford Care and Repair from April 1st and I recommend that in this first year of operation we allocate a sum £150,000 for this service. This will be reviewed quarterly to establish success and the need for additional resources.

Residual Care and Repair – there are a number of grants that are in the pipeline that will require completion by our internal staff. Resources of £50,000 will be needed to facilitate this.

Repairs associated with Disabled Facilities Grants – on rare occasions it is necessary to carry out parallel building works to a property in order to allow the adaptation to be installed. A sum of £30,000 has been set aside for this eventuality.

Duchy – I have initially allocated £100,000 to facilitate commencement of  regeneration in the Egmont, Dettingen Street area of the Claremont ward. This work will comprise a combination of grant and other capital works. Resident Consultation has commenced on this project and options are being developed. The extent of further funding will be established once the resident consultation is completed.

Individually Unfit Houses – we anticipate that the Stock Condition Survey will give us a clearer picture of the level of unfitness outside the priority regeneration areas. I recommend a budget of £50,000 to deal with those worst cases before they begin to spread and create a climate of decline in an area.

Ad Hoc Grants outside priority areas – with an improved allocation and together with information from the stock condition survey I consider we are now in the position to offer grants outside current priority areas. We will develop a set of decision rules for how these grants might be allocated into new priority areas for your consideration. The aim will be to catch problems early before they spread and cause general decline in areas. I recommend a programme of £480,000 for this project. Dependent on the progress of the New Deal project in Kersal and Charlestown we may be able to pinpoint some resources to specific projects in this area.

Stock Condition Survey – a residual sum of £20,000 will be required to complete payment of this project.

Broughton Renewal Area Assessment – a residual sum of £48,000 will be required to complete payment of this project.

Little Hulton – I am recommending a programme of £223,000 to continue investment in private sector housing in the Little Hulton Area. We are currently reviewing the relative success of our group repair activity in the area and will be coming to you with a report reviewing the programme to date and suggesting options for the future. As the Capital Challenge and SRB 3 projects for this area are coming to an end, and given our investment to date, we now need to construct an exit strategy for this part of the programme.

Local Authority Social Housing Grant – a programme level of £300,000 is recommended. The most part of this will be taken up with completing the Barracks Project in Ordsall. In light of recent changes to Housing Corporation investment practices I wish to consult with local partner RSLs on the future of the LASHG programme and come back to you with options at a later meeting.

Weaste – Initially  £125,000 is proposed to begin work in the Weaste Area around Cemetary Road and Bridson/Stowell Street. Intensive community consultation has already taken place and we are currently developing options for the area. The extent of further funding will be established once the option appraisal is completed. However I anticipate we will need to carry out a programme over a number of years to meet the needs of this part of the city.

Broughton – I am recommending a programme of £676,000 for Capital Works and a further £600,000 for grant activity. The disposition of these resources will depend greatly on the progress of the Wiltshire Street project and the development of the Neighbourhood Renewal Areas. A further report considering the “way forward” will be brought for your consideration once the renewal area assessment is completed. Significant commitments are already in the pipeline in regard to the scheme at Great Clowes Street.

Eccles – I am recommending a programme of £550,000 of grants and capital works for the Eccles Renewal area. This will facilitate a modest grants programme, continued Group Repair activity and completion of the current commitment to the Liverpool Road shops project. Further work on Liverpool Road will be dependent upon the SQW report which is currently being scrutinised by officers.

Seedley and Langworthy – given the additional resources provided by the NWDA we are in position to recommend a comprehensive programme of works to Seedley and Langworthy. This programme totals £4,724,000 and covers a range of work including acquisitions for demolition, homeswaps, grants, environmental works, group repair and remodelling.

Staffing Implications

The programme described above represents a significant increase in workload. In analysing our resources and applying appropriate fee levels to this programme we can raise £593,601 in resources to fund staff and equipment.

Current divisional running costs for Private Sector Housing functions – allowing for regrading of senior divisional staff line with the departmental restructuring and increased responsibility – are as follows :-

Salary Costs


£505,355

Running Costs

£  80,000

Publicity/Marketing

£  40,000

Total



£625,355

Income to the service is as follows

Buiders List


£   6,000

HMO registration

£   1,000

General Fund

£228,000

We therefore require fees of £390,355 to balance our budgets. With fees estimated at £593,601 we therefore have resources of £203,246 to provide for growth.

I am recommending that you approve the following growth items:-

Provision of a team of Private Sector Solicitors
(you have

Previously agreed this item subject to funding)



£77,615

2 additional clerical officers to administer the programme

£28,675

2 additional Senior Urban Regeneration Officers to 

assist in the delivery of the programme

and other new initiatives






£42,049

1 additional Urban Regeneration Manager to assist in the 

development of City Wide Projects arising out of the stock

condition survey 







£24,802

Assuming a 3% pay increase 





£17,900

The growth bid leaves a balance of £11,870 of resources as a contingency sum. Additional fee income may be available which is currently under scrutiny. The figures above also assume that

a. The Head of Investment Strategy and Head of Private Sector Housing will be placed on spinal column point 45 from 1/4/01 in recognition of the increased responsibility arising from the departmental restructuring.

b. The Senior Urban Renewal Officer currently on a temporary contract is made permanent (note this officer has requested to go on reduced hours)

c. There may be the need to meet the costs of a regrading claim from an existing officer.

Public Sector Stock

Option Appraisals and Demolitions

The programme assumes that the following option appraisals associated with either high levels of “B” voids, very high investment requirements or serious structural problems to non-traditional stock will take place during the financial year:-

Hanover Court, Higher Broughton

The Admiralty, Irlam

The Views, Ordsall

Cottage Flats Phase 2, Little Hulton

Further phases of the Barracks Estates, Ordsall

Arthur Millwood and Canon Hussey Courts, Trinity

Plum Tree Court, Pendleton

I anticipate that we will be able to increase the pace of option appraisal once the Senior Research Officers are appointed. In anticipate that we should achieve full establishment by early May.

The following properties are currently being emptied down, or are empty, and will be demolished or be receiving post demolition environmental treatment during the financial year. 

Birley and Ruthin Courts, Pendleton

The Green & Mere Drive, Swinton

Tamworth, Wesley etc, Ordsall

Duchy Bank, Claremont

Rockley Gardens, London Road Estate, Charlestown

Fitchfield/Cloverfield, Walkden

It is the intention to bid to the North West Development Agency for resources to meet the costs of demolition. Until that is achieved some provision has been made within the HRA demolitions budget to cover costs. The specific costs for the demolition of Birley and Ruthin are assumed to come from the NWDA and demolition of these blocks is not affordable within existing internal/allocated resources.

In addition we will require some consideration of the future of the Ordsall District Centre within a wider corporate review of the Ordsall Area.

Housing Corporation

Members have already received a report on the recommended programme for Housing Association activity during the next year. At the time of writing only the global allocation for the North West was known. A verbal report on the actual allocation for Salford will be presented at your meeting.

Public Sector Capital Programme

With the advent of the Major Repairs Allowance the capital programme has now a different shape and emphasis than in previous years. The aim of this years programme, in advance of information arising out of the Stock Condition Survey and the second year of the Business Planning Regime, is to maintain our successful programme of “Programmed” repairs and Environmental Treatments.

The selection of the estates for action, in respect of next years programme, has been derived from a combination of visits to Area Housing Managers, technical advice from the Maintenance Division, current commitments and the need to maximise external resources.

The attached schedule provides a detailed analysis of the programmed expenditure. An over-programming level of 24% has been built in to allow for slippage and other programming difficulties.

Public Sector Revenue Programme

Assuming resources of £23 million the programme has been constructed to:-

(a) Meet the demand for day to day repairs and the repair of void properties

(b) Carry out necessary preventative and corrective servicing

(c) Provide Minor Sites Budgets to the five group managers

(d) Provide a Central Maintenance Budget 

(e) Establish a Prior to Paint Programme with an enhanced level

A programme of £24.7 million has been drawn up. The details of the programme are enclosed in the attached schedule.

Author : Bob Osborne, Assistant Director Strategy
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